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Rabbi Alan Cook 
Rabbi Emeritus Norman Klein 

Rabbi Emeritus Isaac Neuman Z”L 

FRIDAY, MAY 3 
5:30 pm  Erev Shabbat First Friday  
  Service & Dinner 
 
FRIDAY,  MAY 10 
7:30 pm   Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, MAY 11 
10:00 am Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 
 
FRIDAY,  MAY 17 
5:30 pm  Shabbat Rocks! / Next Dor 
7:30 pm  Erev Shabbat Service 
   
SATURDAY, MAY 18 
10:00 am Beatrice Ebel’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
FRIDAY, MAY 24 
7:30 pm  Erev Shabbat Service 
 
SATURDAY, MAY 25 
10:00 am Eli Hess’s Bar Mitzvah 

J oin us for our  
Annual Ice Cream Social which begins at 7:00 PM,  

followed by our Annual Meeting at 7:30 PM. 
 

Topics at the meeting will include the election  
of new board members and approving  

the 2018-2019 budget.  
 

The agenda for the meeting as well as the slate of nominees, 
the proposed budget and other business items will be sent to 

members prior to the meeting by May 9th. 
 

Announcing the 2019-2020 Slate of Candidates 
 

  Two Year Terms 
  President:  Jacob Sosnoff 
  Past President:  Rob Ore 
  Vice President:  Julia Rietz 
  Financial Secretary:  Bart Greenberger 
  Trustee:  William Egherman (filling the 
                 remainder of Julia Rietz’s term) 
 

  Three Year Terms 
  Trustee:  Debbie Levin Fliflet 
  Trustee:  Shari Fox 
  Trustee:  Dan Kopolow 
 

The Office will be closed 

Monday, May 27th 

Memorial Day 

Sunday, May 19th, 7 PM 

ANNUAL MEETING 

Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for June/July Bulletin is May 15th. All submissions may be edited for 

length and content. EMAIL submissions to:  Roxanna Davison, assistant@sinaitemplecu.org. 
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From Rabbi Alan Cook’s Desk 

Elsewhere in this bulletin, you’ll 
see a Mazal Tov to Tamarra and 
Andy Bernstein, at whose wedding 
I recently had the honor of 
officiating. Tamarra and Andy are 
relatively new members of our 
congregation, and it was a true 
pleasure to be part of their special 
day. But I want to tell you a bit 
(with their permission) about how 
the day unfolded. 
 

The wedding was scheduled to take place in Streator, Illinois.  
If you don’t know where that is (I didn’t at first, either), it’s 
about an hour northeast of Bloomington, in LaSalle County.  
The night before the wedding, as I was preparing my remarks, 
I had a minor question and realized that I didn’t have Tamarra 
and Andy’s cell phone numbers with me, and I wasn’t sure 
that they had mine. I brushed it off because I planned to arrive 
early enough at the venue that I could ask them my question 
in person. 
 
Unfortunately, when I arrived at the venue, Tamarra's sister-in
-law greeted me and told me that the wedding would not be 
taking place; Andy had suffered some medical complications 
during the rehearsal dinner and had been transported to a 
hospital closer to their home in Bloomington. I got Tamarra’s 
phone number from her and tried to call, but she did not 
recognize my phone number, so she didn’t answer. I decided 
to go to the hospital myself. I got the marriage license from 
Tamarra’s sister-in-law and headed for Normal. I decided that 
as long as Andy was conscious and able to consent to the 
wedding, we would still have a wedding that day. 
 
In my car, I took a quick peek at the marriage license. It was 
issued for LaSalle County, where the wedding was scheduled 
to occur. But now we were hoping to hold the wedding in 
Normal, in McLean County. Illinois law says your marriage 
license has to be issued by the county in which the marriage 
will take place.  
 
I started making some phone calls. Who did I know with the 
right legal or political connections to help me navigate 
through the system and make sure the wedding would be 
“kosher?” I was fortunate to reach our Temple board member 
Julia Rietz, who also happens to be State’s Attorney for 
Champaign County. She called former county clerk Gordy 
Hulten, who in turn called the county clerk in McLean 
County. She and her assistant agreed to go into the office on a 
Sunday to complete the paperwork for a new marriage license. 
Further, they were able to find a McLean County judge, also 
working on his day off, to waive the usual waiting period so 

that the license would be valid on the day it was issued. By 
the time I got to the hospital, Andy was (thankfully) on the 
mend, and the processes were already in place to make the 
wedding a possibility. Within the hour, we were ready to 
proceed with the ceremony. 
 
Sure, the wedding was solemnized with water and ice chips 
instead of wine, and Andy crushed a Styrofoam cup instead of 
breaking a glass. But in the eyes of Judaism and in the eyes of 
the State of Illinois, Tamarra and Andy are indeed married.  
We were even able to Facetime most of the wedding guests so 
that they could “witness” the ceremony. 
 
The wedding was, I believe, a fitting testament to Tamarra 
and Andy’s love for one another. But there was a broader love 
present that day:  the compassion of the various individuals—
strangers to Tamarra and Andy—who were willing to go out 
of their way to ensure that the ceremony could take place. 
 
To me, this story speaks volumes about the value of 
relationships and connections. Because enough people knew 
the right people to call, and all those people were willing and 
able to share in the vision of making it possible to move 
forward with this wedding, this story has a happy ending. 
 
Not all of us are going to encounter “adventures” on the order 
of what Andy and Tamarra endured. But we, too, can benefit 
from the power of relationships. One of the many joys I’ve 
found in being connected to Sinai Temple is that the members 
of our congregation tend to embrace the notion of embracing 
one another throughout life’s ups and downs. We stand with 
one another in times of sadness, struggle, and grief; we rejoice 
with one another in times of celebration. As we build bridges 
within our community, and through outreach to the broader 
community, we strengthen one another. 
 
Rabbi Nachman of Breslov had many renowned teachings.  
Perhaps his most famous is traditionally translated as, “The 
whole world is a narrow bridge; the most important thing is 
not to be afraid at all.” But some argue that what the rabbi 
actually meant to say is, “…the most important thing is not to 
be consumed by fear.” So long as we have bridges (however 
narrow they may feel), so long as we establish relationships 
and value connections, then our lives are intertwined, we can 
lean on one another, and we need never feel alone or afraid. 
 
B’shalom, 
 
Rabbi Alan Cook 
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Spring for Sinai Temple’s Board of Trustees is a busy time.  
Not only do we have our most important task of the year to 
accomplish—the approval of the next year’s Temple budget—
but we also have to provide nominations for who will be 
invited to join the Board for the next term. 
As the body charged with fiduciary responsibility over all of 
Sinai’s finances, the Board takes its budget approval task very 
seriously.  Everyone who contributes financially to Sinai 
Temple has a right to expect the Board to make sure that 
Temple funds are used appropriately and efficiently to cover 
necessary expenses and make the Temple run smoothly.  If 
we’re doing our job properly, Sinai Temple’s operation should 
appear effortless and seamless from the outside, all problems, 
either expected or unexpected, dealt with quickly and 
efficiently, while staying within our monetary means.  It is the 
Board that determines what expenses are critical to our 
operation, but the Board is not the final arbiter.  We are just the 
representatives of the congregation, so, at the Annual Meeting, 
the Treasurer presents the budget to the assembly, and 
attendees vote to approve or reject the Board’s 
recommendations. 
 
The second task is the nomination process for the new Board.  
The nomination slate has been sent out to all congregants, and, 
like the Temple budget, the final approval rests with the 
assembled congregation at the Annual Meeting.  A special 
committee was convened by the Board to find the talented and 
dedicated individuals who have indicated a willingness to be 
put forth for Board membership in the coming year.   
 
 

I thank the members of this committee for its excellent work.   
The committee consisted of :  Randy Rosenbaum (chair), 
Tonya Bernstein, Shira Epstein, Ben LeRoy, Lil Levant,  
Louis Liebovich and Ruth Sosnoff.   
 
I think the nomination slate they have presented reflects both 
the face and the heart of the membership of our congregation, 
and I hope those attending the Annual Meeting will agree. 
The Annual Meeting occurs on Sunday, May 19.  We will 
enjoy an ice-cream social at 7:00 pm, followed by the business 
meeting at 7:30.  I hope to see everyone there! 
 
Finally, I’d like to add a personal note.  Many of you know that 
I have had recent health challenges.  The good news is that my 
condition is completely treatable and manageable, and I will be 
as good as new very soon.  But the best news is that I live in a 
community where people care about each other.  This shouldn’t 
have been news to me, because I’ve experienced it in so many 
ways time and time again, but somehow when one feels 
vulnerable, it makes all the more difference.  The unstinting 
outpouring of support, love, and compassion from my Sinai 
Temple community has been overwhelming.  It is an honor and 
a privilege to have you all as friends, and I want you to know 
how much I appreciate everyone’s ahavah and chesed these last 
few months. 
 
See you in Temple!  
  
  
 
 

From the Board 
President Rob Ore 

SINAI TEMPLE APRIL 2019 BOARD MEETING 
 

 The Board is delighted to welcome Alia Horwick as a 
new Temple Sinai member. Please welcome her to 
our community. 

 
 Rabbi Alan discussed his D’Var Torah. He related a 

heartwarming story of a recent wedding he was to 
officiate, and then the wedding was unable to 
proceed at the last minute due to a medical incident 
with the groom. Rabbi visited the groom and family at 
the hospital, where they decided they wanted to 
proceed with the ceremony. As it was a weekend and 
the hospital was in a different county than the county 
planned for the wedding, the marriage certificate and 
other paperwork was not in order for a legal nuptial. 
To help solve this problem and marry the couple, 
Rabbi got in touch with various Temple members, 
who then communicated with their colleagues. The 
Rabbi was thus able to officially marry the couple in 

the hospital with all legal requirements in place. This 
moving story reinforces and provides testimony to the 
power and importance of social connections and 
joining with other people to offer help to community 
members who may be afflicted with illness and 
reminds us not to leave alone those who are sick or 
suffering. 
 

 Landau|Zinder will return to Champaign-Urbana and 
our Temple community the weekend of April 27-29, 
2019. There will be planned interactions with 
community members of the Temple and a couple of 
focus groups. This is an excellent opportunity for 
Sinai members to meet with the architects and 
discuss ideas for the upcoming renovation. The next 
planned visit of the architects will take place the 
weekend of May 26, 2019. 
 

 The planned budget for fiscal year 2020 was 
discussed and approved by the Board. 
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From our Educator Rabbi Jody Cook 

DATES TO KNOW: 

 

RELIGIOUS/HEBREW SCHOOL DATES: 

Wednesdays:  May 1 

Sundays:  May 5 

 

OTHER EVENTS 

May 9 –  Yom Ha’Atzmaut Community 

Celebration at  Sinai Temple 

May 10 – B’nai Mitzvah Graduation Shabbat 

May 11 – NFTY (Northern Federation of 

Temple Youth) grades 5-8 Regional event in 

Chicago area 

May 17 – Shabbat Rocks!/Next Dor 

May 23 – Lag b’Omer Picnic/Evening 
Outdoors 

It is the beginning of May and the end of our religious school 

year is here. We have celebrated many accomplishments and 

milestones this year, students have grown (not just taller), 

teachers have learned from students, students have learned from 

teachers. Here is a recap—just a few things to recognize and 

remember as we take a break from Sinai Temple Religious 

School for the summer: 

We have celebrated with 12 B’nai Mitzvah students (and 

will celebrate a few more in the coming weeks).  

We have supported families confronted with illnesses, 

births, and emergencies. 

We invited community members to teach, connecting our 

youth and the CU Jewish community. We had dancing, 

Israeli Graffiti, challah baking, Israeli Music, Jews and 

Sports, meditation and more. 

Ethan Soloveychik, served on the NFTY-CARR (Chicago 

Area Region) youth group board. 

We collaborated with CUJF to host panel discussions for 

local teens who might be thinking about career paths. 

We started a chavurah for Jewish families with children 3 

and under. Monthly playgroups fill a gap in what our 

community previously offered. 

Our Confirmation class traveled to Chicago to experience 

Shabbat with different Jewish organizations, to visit the 

Illinois Holocaust Museum and to bond. 

We raised over $700 of tzedakah money to donate to 

various organizations. We also donated food, school 

supplies, baby supplies and other items throughout the 

year. 

We had our BIGGEST Purim Greeting fundraiser to date! 

Jake Rosenbaum (a STRS alum) gave back to our 

community by building an outdoor play area. 

There have been KIDdish Club events throughout the year 

as well as CUTY events. 

4 Alef Hebrew students completed learning the alef bet in 

record time!   

 

Many students are choosing to spend part of their summer 

at Jewish summer camp. My hope is that all students 

will find ways to connect to Judaism during our 

summer break . . . more to come in next month’s 

article! 
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Announcements 

ADULT EDUCATION 
Sundays, 11:30 am–12:30 pm  
On most Sundays when Religious School is in session, 
we are pleased to offer our Adult Education. Classes 
are open to the entire community, regardless of whether 
you have a student enrolled in Sinai Temple Religious 
School. Come grab a cup of coffee from Sinai Cafe, and 
enjoy learning with your friends.  
 
TORAH STUDY 
Saturdays, 9:00 am 
The Sinai Temple Torah Study Group meets in the Sinai 
Temple Library, and all are welcome to attend our 
stimulating lay-led discussions. Throughout 5779, we 
will begin exploring the entirety of the Tanakh, not just 
the Torah. Newcomers are welcome to come study with 
us! 

BOOK GROUP 
Monday, May 20th, 7:30 pm 
The Book Group usually meets the third Monday of the 
month at 7:30 pm. We will be reading The World to 
Come  by Dara Horn. Host:  Natalie Frankenberg, 3705 
Marjorie Lane, C. (390-4168) Facilitator:  Susan 
Schomer. Contact Person:  Susan Schomer (359-2938).  
 
GENTLE CHAIR YOGA 
Tuesdays, 10:45 am to 11:30 am 
SHAL*OM! Please come and try your first class  
for free! People have said the class is calming, 
refreshing and provides a nice, gentle stretch and great 
start to their day. Be sure to let Robin know  
that you are coming by by phone 217-898-9953  
or email robinfans1@gmail.com. 
 

Beatrice Ebel 
Beatrice Helene Ebel will be 
called to the Torah as a Bat Mitz-
vah on Saturday, May 18, 2019, 
at 10:00am. Beatrice is the 
daughter of Jonathan and Mere-
dith Ebel and the sister of Sophia 
and Charlotte.  She is in the sev-
enth grade at Campus Middle 
School. 
 
Beatrice loves ballet, music and 
history. She is currently a mem-
ber of the Junior Company of the 
Champaign Urbana Ballet, and 

enjoys performing in the annual Nutcracker performance at 
the Krannert Center and a spring performance at The Vir-
ginia Theatre. She also plays the cello, enjoying orchestra 
camps over the summer. Beatrice is an avid reader of histo-
ry books, and is particularly interested in WWII and the 
Holocaust.  
 
For her mitzvah project, she has been working to increase 
awareness about gun violence prevention and advocating for 
changes to current gun laws. She attends Mom’s Demand 
Action meetings, helps organize events, writes her local rep-
resentatives, and presented at a school assembly in April. 
A special thanks to Rob and Diane Ore, Rabbis Alan and 
Jody, Sara, Daniel and all her teachers who have helped her 
prepare. We look forward to having you join us in celebrat-
ing Beatrice’s Bat Mitzvah.  

Eli Hess will be called to the 
Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on May 
25, 2019. He is so grateful for the 
guidance of his tutor, Sara 
Harkins, and all of his teachers at 
Sinai Temple who have helped get 
him to this important day.  
 
In his free time, Eli is active in 
Boy Scouts and is working his 
way towards becoming an Eagle 
Scout. He loves traveling and 
looks forward to visiting London 

a few weeks after his Bar Mitzvah. Eli loves spending time 
with his friends, playing video games and hanging out with 
his pets. Eli's grandparents, Carl and Carol Belber, and 
parents, Sanford and Elizabeth Hess, are excited to share this 
second-generation B'nai Mitzvah at Sinai Temple.  

Eli Hess 

mailto:robinfans1@gmail.com
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Each household will receive a copy of Michael Solomonov  
and Steve Cook’s new book, Israeli Soul. Seating is limited. 

Fundraiser 
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RELAX & REFRESH EVENT 

 

Thank you to everyone who attended our Sinai  

Spa day on Sunday, March 31st. Although our 

attendance was light, those who participated  

were very enthusiastic about the benefits they  

gained from each mindfulness practice.                   

 

We raised $270 for our Temple and received positive 

responses such as:  “The Spa Day was great. All the 

workshops were fun, engaging and inspiring. I 

appreciate your making this experience possible.” 

—Barbara Orden 

“I enjoyed the event in spite of my neck pain. I left 

feeling better than when I walked in the door. 

—Diane Ore  

 

Participants rotated among three activities:      

Meditation led by Linda Weiner, Tai Chi led by Eileen 

Kohen, and Chair Yoga led by Robin Goettel. Based 

on a first-come, first-served basis, some also enjoyed  

a chair massage from Eric Beckley with BodyWork- 

Associates. 

 

Afterwards, we all gathered at our fun ‘Smoothies and 

Schmooze’ Bar. Thanks to Rabbi Jody and Gabe who 

helped with setup and made our smoothies, and to 

Joan Kozoll and Carol Belber who welcomed everyone 

at the registration desk. We appreciate Roxanna’s help 

in the design of our flyers and other publicity 

tasks. Robin, Linda, and Eileen were pleased to 

sponsor the two hours of chair massages. 

Did you know that the first Earth Day was a landmark 

in the environmental movement on April 22, 1970 

when 20 million Americans gathered in public spaces, 

in parks, and in auditoriums to demand a healthy, 

sustainable environment? Earth Day is now 

celebrated in communities around the world. 

Members of the Sinai Temple Green Team helped to 

organize and moderate the CU Earth Day Clean 

Energy Jobs Act Forum focused on green, clean jobs 

and an Illinois economy supporting renewable energy 

and a clean environment for all.   

 

In keeping with the water conservation theme 

highlighted earlier this Spring, see if you can spot a 

new feature on your latest Illinois American Water bill. 

A big blue water drop shows household average daily 

water use. With this information you can participate in 

a personal challenge to reduce water consumption. 

While summer water use often increases due to 

watering lawns and gardens, check out local 

resources like the May 4th Rain Barrel Sale in Urbana 

held in the Anita Purves Nature Center parking lot to 

purchase rain barrels and receive tips on keeping a 

healthy lawn and garden throughout the summer. 

 

The Sinai Temple Green Team looks forward 

to  joining Faith in Place at the 2019 Advocacy Day in 

Springfield on May 9th. We will gather at the Illinois 

State Capitol Building for a rally and to educate our 

legislators about important environmental issues. Bus 

transportation will be provided; register for the event 

at https://www.faithinplace.org/events/advocacy-day-

2019.    

THE GREEN TEAM 

Announcements 

https://www.urbanaillinois.us/node/7943
https://www.faithinplace.org/
https://www.faithinplace.org/events/advocacy-day-2019
https://www.faithinplace.org/events/advocacy-day-2019
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VIMs 

Thursday, May 2 at 11:45 am  
Calling all women 55 and older, come 
join us for lunch and fellowship at 
Houlihan’s in Champaign. 
 
We meet the first Thursday of the 
month. If you would like to join us, 
please email Astrid Berkson  
at astridjb@comcast.net. 

Announcements 

MAY FIRST FRIDAY 

 

Our first Shabbat post-Pesach will be our May First Friday experience. On May 3rd at 5:30 pm, we will 

gather for a special early Shabbat service. Music will be provided by Shir Unplugged; Larry Adelston and 

Jessica Kopolow. Rabbi Alan will tell a story. 

  

Following the service, stick around for a delicious Shabbat meal and a chance to visit with your friends. 

Suggested donation is only $5 per person. Your advance RSVP is needed to help us ensure that we have 

proper quantities of food for the evening. Please reserve your spot by clicking https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/

forms/p1vu8ok714x5y68/ 

 

Mazal tov to Tamarra and Andy Bernstein on their 

recent marriage. 

 

Mazal tov to Jeffrey Loewenstein, Recipient of a 

2019 Campus Award for Excellence in Graduate 

and Professional Teaching. 

Yom Ha’Atzmaut  

Community Celebration at Sinai 

Temple, Thursday, May 9th 

CHAI LUNCHEON 

The Craft of Creativity  

Wednesday, May 15th at 11:15 am 

Sinai Temple 

Jeffrey Loewenstein will speak on the craft of creativity. 
He is Associate Dean of Graduate Education and a 
Professor of Organizational Behavior at the University 
of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign's Gies College of 
Business.  
 
Creativity has long been thought of as a personal trait,  
a gift bestowed on some and unachievable by others. 
Stories of creative products are often abridged to an 
elusive "aha!" moment that resulted from of a 
momentary stroke of genius. This talk will present a 
different way to understand creativity. The core idea is 
that creativity is a process of changing our minds. We 
can all learn to go through the process more often and 
more effectively—we can all be more creative. This talk 
will help get you started. 
 
Lunch will be served and the cost is $5.00. Please 
RSVP by contacting the CUJF office, 367-9872 or 
cujf@cujf.org. Transportation is available upon request. 

https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/p1vu8ok714x5y68/
https://sinaicu.wufoo.com/forms/p1vu8ok714x5y68/
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Since the first visit by the architects in March, the SRC has gone through the input provided by the 

congregation and passed on that feedback for the architects to consider. Based on the Board’s decision in 

March to expand the work to include a Master Plan, the SRC has also had some discussions about long-term 

goals to make Sinai safer and more accessible throughout the building. By the time you read this text in the 

May bulletin, the SRC will have hosted another visit by the architects at the end of April. In between the visits, 

the SRC is also meeting with the architects by phone on conference calls, which keeps the discussion going 

and does not incur any extra costs. (The design work is a fixed-price project, although travel is an extra 

expense.) Additional trips by the architects are planned for May and July. 

 

Sanford Hess, Committee Chair 

 

Thank you to those who have already pledged or given funds to the Yesod Le’Atid campaign for renovations to 
realize our vision of a welcoming, inclusive Jewish community. 
 
We have developed a list of Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) that you can find on the Sinai Temple web 
page. 
 
Below are a few we have been asked:  
 
 How much are you asking me to contribute? 
 
  We are asking you to contribute an amount that is significant to you, something that would be  
  extraordinary in your philanthropic commitments. 
 
 May I contribute to one particular part of the project? 
 
  Because of the comprehensive scope and the interdependence of the various components, we strongly 
  prefer to consolidate all contributions to the total project. We are glad, however, to align the recognition  
  for your contribution with the portion of the project that is most meaningful to you. 
 
 Can I pledge over a period of time? 
 
  Certainly. You can pay over a period of three years or less. You may download a pledge form on the 
  Sinai Temple web page. 
  
Please email me at wynne.korr@gmail.com if you have any questions. 
 
Wynne Korr, Development Committee Chair 

Yesod Le’Atid 

mailto:wynne.korr@gmail.com
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Giving 

BUILDING FUND 
Jon & Meredith Ebel 
Sheryl Goldberg 
Anne Heiles 
Michael & Sheri Langendorf 
Barbara Orden  
Julia Rietz & Al Johnston 
 
FRIENDS OF THE RELIGIOUS 

SCHOOL 
Judith & Steve Ullom, in appreciation  
 of the Purim Basket 
 
GARDEN FUND 
Diane Gottheil, in gratitude for the 

Purim Basket and to the Temple 
members who make it possible 

 
GENERAL FUND 
Joyce Nagel Eisenstein, thanks to all for 

the Purim Basket 
William & Phyllis Gingold, in memory 

of Lillian Gingold 
Annette Karsh, in memory of Paul Karsh 
Paula Kaufman, in memory of Clara 

Kaufman 
Gayle & Ira Kopin, in memory of Rose 

(Bebbe) Mandel 
Judy Lachman, in memory of Hermine 

Ruth Lachman 
Judith Siess & Stephen Bremseth, in 

memory of Helen Siess 
Myron & Sonya Sholem, in memory of 

Leon Ades 

KITCHEN/ONEG FUND 
Anne Heiles 
Faye Lesht & Joyce Meyer 
Dana Rabin & Craig Koslofsky 
Judith & Steve Ullom 
 
LIBRARY FUND 
Henrietta Schwartz & Sue Brim in 

memory of Selig Schwartz 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Laura & Anthony Bleill 
Mary Lou Brotherson 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Amy Wolff & Aaron Smith, in honor of 

Eden’s 3rd birthday 
 
SIEGEL SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
Gene & Julia Robinson 
 
 YESOD L’ATID RENOVATION 

FUND 
Paul & Susan Schomer, in honor of 

Bette & John van Es, in honor of 
Bette van Es for the 70 over Seventy 
Award and in memory of Alice Ore. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Please send your donations made payable to Sinai Temple. Only donations 
of $15.00 or more per fund and honoree will be listed in the Bulletin. 
  
This listing only reflects donations received through mid-April. Donations 
received after this date will be acknowledged in future Bulletins.  

PLEDGE REMINDER 
 
As the 2018-19 Fiscal Year is coming to a close, we would like to remind those with 
outstanding pledges that they are due by June 30th. Feel free to contact Kathy in the 
Temple Office for balances:  217-352-8140 or stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org. 

But we are ALWAYS open by 
APPOINTMENT.  

Email: nataliefr@comcast.net or 
call Natalie Frankenberg  

(390-4168),  
Jessica Kopolow (417-8699) or 
Pam Olson (384-4335). Cash or 

checks are always welcome. 
Credit cards accepted for charges 

over $25. We now accept Visa, 
MasterCard, American Express 
and Discover using SQUARE.  

Sinai Temple Gift Shop 
(All Gift Shop profits go to support  

the Religious School) 

REGULAR HOURS OF OPERATION 
Sundays  9:00 am–12:30 pm 

(during Religious School) 
Wednesdays  4:00 pm–5:30 pm 

(during Hebrew School) 

UPCOMING B’NAI MITZVAH 

Beatrice Ebel, May 18 

Eli Hess, May 25 

Elisa Ionin, June 1 

Please Note:  The last day of 
Religious School is Sunday, May 
5th. Beginning Sunday, May 12th, 

we will be open on SUNDAYS 
ONLY FROM 10:00 AM-12:00 PM 
FOR THE REMAINDER OF MAY.  
We will be closed during June and 
July. but we will be available BY 
APPOINTMENT DURING THE 

ENTIRE SUMMER. Please check 
the August bulletin for when the Gift 

Shop will reopen. 

mailto:stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org
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Trudy Averbuch ( 2 Jun) 

Burton H. Fagan ( 4 Jun) 

Frank Helman (29 Iya) 

Ethel Herman (29 Iya) 

Katherine Schlesinger Koller ( 1 Jun) 

Alvin Konick ( 5 Jun) 

Stephen Kotok ( 2 Jun) 

Gertrude S. Kushner ( 1 Jun) 

Ida Libman ( 5 Jun) 

Molly Mayorwitz ( 6 Jun) 

Hortense (Moritz) Mischakoff ( 2 Jun) 

Ruby Carol Ginsberg Miskie ( 2 Jun) 

Esther S. Mittleman ( 1 Jun) 

Marion Sherman ( 2 Jun) 

Hyman F. Simonson ( 3 Jun) 

Alfred Smith ( 6 Jun) 

Marjorie Katz Weiser ( 1 Siv) 
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Samuel Agran (12 May) 

Ruth B. Barker (17 May) 

Barbara Ann Berg (17 May) 

Henry Jacob Blum (16 May) 

Leah Cohen Bojar ( 7 Iya) 

Doris Denburg (11 May) 

Della Faiman ( 9 Iya) 

Herbert E. Francisco ( 8 Iya) 

Morris Garfinkel (17 May) 

Becky Glaser (11 May) 

Alice Grossman (17 May) 

Sarah Gofseyeff Heller ( 6 Iya) 

Armin H. Koller (17 May) 

Peter Korogodsky (15 May) 

Ernest W. Lane (12 May) 

Harry David Lebenson (12 May) 

Adele Lipson (15 May) 

Beverly Newman (11 May) 

William Edward Perkel (12 May) 

Sidney P. Radeloff (12 May) 

Lillian G. Stauffer (11 May) F
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David Ralph Berkson (24 May) 

Abe Blockman (21 May) 

Doris Sweital Brody (23 May) 

Agha-Jan Gahvari (13 Iya) 

Jack Goodfriend (24 May) 

Edythe Klavans  Goodman (19 May) 

Mildred Hirshenson (18 May) 

Lila Ziven Katz (22 May) 

Samuel Lenik (15 Iya) 

George Miller (21 May) 

Jacob Royce Nathan (13 Iya) 

Rose Lillian Lipman Rigberg (24 May) 

Jack Rothenberg (18 May) 

Flora Sholem (22 May) 

Minnie Stern (23 May) 

Blanche Berland Sudman (24 May) 

David Jacob Waisvisz (21 May) 

Morris Zimmerman (21 May) 
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Memorials 

William Adelston ( 9 May) 

Laura Moore Avner ( 4 May) 

Henrietta N. Bloomfield ( 5 Iya) 

Misha Bursztyn ( 4 Iya) 

Bertha Craven ( 5 May) 

Beverly J. Cronin ( 4 May) 

Edward Dessen ( 8 May) 

Sonia Doppelt ( 9 May) 

Carolyn Kuhn Feffer ( 7 May) 

Wahei Fujimoto (29 Nis) 

Abraham Gerald Ginsberg ( 5 May) 

Donald M. Ginsberg ( 7 May) 

Morton S. Glaser ( 8 May) 

Abraham Goldberg ( 6 May) 

William Arthur Graff ( 6 May) 

Daniel Leon Harlib (29 Nis) 

Sara Lewis ( 8 May) 

Simon Litman ( 7 May) 

Mariane Tager Melnikoff ( 8 May) 

Pearl Miller (10 May) 

Mary Ann Nathan (29 Nis) 

Sarah Braudes Olefsky ( 7 May) 

Edith Pincus ( 4 May) 

Ida Reider (30 Nis) 

Lee E. Roland (10 May) 

Norman Stanley Rosenzwog ( 4 May) 

Naomi M. Siegel ( 4 May) 

Minnie Sosnoff ( 2 Sep) 

Pauline Evenson Tager ( 5 May) 

Manie Tepper ( 5 May) 

David Uzrad ( 5 Iya) 

Herman Edward Waisvisz ( 9 May) 

Rose Weissler ( 4 Iya) 
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Estelle Brotherson (26 May) 

Addie Bernstein Cohen (25 May) 

Zelda Trenner Derber (30 May) 

Bessie S. Greenspon (29 May) 

Rhunette Haywood (29 May) 

Lucille Koenigsberg (30 May) 

Rachel Lewis (26 May) 

Wynn Mason (26 May) 

Ethel Lydia Olson (26 May) 

Nancy Oyler (29 May) 

Bernard Regardie Perry (26 Iya) 

Martin Pierce (29 May) 

Maxine Pombert (28 May) 

Sarah Savran (23 Iya) 

Harold Morris Schomer (26 Iya) 

Lillian Sherman (26 May) 

Marie Simon Simonson (29 May) 

Moses Guy Soskin (25 May) 

Sophie Weinberg (22 Iya) 

Emilio Weiss (30 May) 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Would you like to help sponsor our Bulletin? Contact Roxanna in the Temple office for more information! 

The purpose of Sinai Temple is to worship God in accordance with the Jewish faith; to cultivate a love and understanding of 
Jewish heritage through education; to stimulate fellowship in the Jewish community; to strengthen bonds of loyalty with Jewish 
people everywhere; and to bring nearer the Dominion of God on earth through an emphasis on righteousness (tzedakah), 
commandments (mitzvot), and goodwill (gemilut hasidim) to one another and to society at large. 


